LAUC-B Affiliated Libraries Spring Assembly

3 April 2008

8:30-10:00 a.m.

Goldberg Room, Boalt Hall

Minutes
I. Attendees
Jason Miller (Architecture Visual Resources); Christina Fidler and Ruth Girill (Continuing Education for the Bar); Chuck James (Earthquake Engineering Research Center); Waverly Lowell and Laura Ward (Environmental Design Archives); John Berry and Lily Castillo-Speed (Ethnic Studies Library); Susan Garbarino (Giannini Foundation for Agricultural Economics); Nick Robinson and Mark Takaro (Institute of Governmental Studies); Terry Huwe (Institute for Research on Labor and Employment); Rita Evans, John Gallwey, Seyem Petrites, and Matt Schmitz (Institute of Transportation Studies); Bill Benemann, Barbara Bohl, Marci Hoffman, Marlene Harmon, Ramona Martinez, Enedina Vera, and I-Wei Wang (Law Library); Lucia Diamond, Jennifer Nelson, Shannon Supple (Robbins Collection); Paul Atwood, Trina Pundurs, and Linda Vida (Water Resources Center Archives); Corliss Lee (Doe/Moffitt Instructional Services); Jane Rosario (Bancroft Library); and Vice Provost Sheldon Zedeck
II. Welcome

Committee on Affiliated Libraries Affairs Chair Shannon Supple called the meeting to order at 8:35 a.m.

III. Announcements and Reports
· LAUC-B Executive Committee report and general announcements: Shannon announced the following upcoming events:
· “Get to Know the Affiliated Libraries” Assembly on June 12 at 8:30-10:00 a.m. in the Morrison Room
· LAUC-B Professional Development Committee’s Academic Writing and Publishing Program will be held on April 11, 2008 at 8:30-10:00 a.m. in the Toll Room, Alumni House
· LAUC-B Spring Assembly will be on May 2, 2008 at 8:30-10:00 a.m. in the Morrison Room

· LAUC Statewide Spring Assembly will be held on May 7, 2008 at UC Irvine.  There are at least two scholarships available for northern campus members who would like to attend; apply to LAUC Chair Bob Heyer-Gray.
· LAUC-B 2009 Conference – call for volunteers to help plan the conference.  Please contact LAUC-B Chair Armanda Barone if interested.
· New Directions Retreat, April 15-16, 2008
· TALAG (The Affiliated Libraries Administrative Group) report

Terry Huwe reported on the following TALAG issues: 1) Nick Robinson’s liaison efforts with the CDL; 2) Meeting with Charis Takaro regarding the involvement of the Affiliated Libraries in the new ILS; 3) Possibility of a statewide strategic meeting of all UC Affiliated Libraries and Law Libraries.
· Affiliated Libraries Technical Services Discussion Group report

Mark Takaro reported on the group’s activities, focusing on information sharing, developing a best practices and procedures manual for NRLF submittals, and creating a group wiki.
· Library Staff Mentorships and BILD (Berkeley Initiative for Leadership on Diversity) Program updates
Lucia Diamond spoke about recent activities including a survey which provided statistics on the number of staff who have an MLS but are working as library assistants. An additional mentoring program is being organized which will match conference attendees and will also provide job shadowing opportunities. Lucia also mentioned the Task Force on internships.  Lily Castillo-Speed spoke about the BILD Program’s work on launching a hiring program, and efforts directed at partnering with TALAG and LAUC.
IV. Program

Guest Speaker: Sheldon Zedeck, Vice Provost for Academic Affairs and Faculty Welfare (http://vpaafw.chance.berkeley.edu/) and Professor of Psychology (http://psychology.berkeley.edu/faculty/profiles/szedeck.html)
Attendees introduced themselves and briefly described their work.  Terry Huwe then introduced the Affiliated Libraries, briefly discussing who they are, to whom they report, why they were formed, challenges faced regarding funding issues, and the need for collaboration with the Main Library.  Terry next introduced Sheldon Zedeck, who was appointed in May 2007 as Vice Provost for Academic Affairs and Faculty Welfare. Vice Provost Zedeck, who is a specialist in industrial and organizational psychology, has been at the Berkeley campus since 1969. He has served as director of the Institute of Industrial Relations, chair of the psychology department, and vice chair of the Berkeley Division of the Academic Senate.

As Vice Provost for Academic Affairs and Faculty Welfare, Vice Provost Zedeck is responsible for overseeing all aspects of the academic-personnel process at Berkeley. This includes faculty reviews, promotions, compensation, retention, and recruitment. Since his appointment, Vice Provost Zedeck has been developing programs in three specific areas: 1) “Concierge Concept,” in which a recruitment and relocation assistant position will be created to help familiarize candidates with Berkeley and the greater Bay Area; 2) Partner Placement, in which job placement assistance will be provided to partners of newly recruited faculty; and 3) Electronic Reviews, piloting and establishing a paperless, electronic review process for faculty which would eliminate paperwork, standardize requirements, and allow for greater checks and balances.  Vice Provost Zedeck noted that UC Riverside already has such an electronic review process for faculty. If the Chancellor approves the proposal, a pilot program may begin as early as July 2008; it could be extended to librarian reviews if it succeeds in the pilot phase.
A lively discussion period followed, with Vice Provost Zedeck first answering questions about the electronic dossiers program. Vice Provost Zedeck explained that the proposed 2-year pilot program would focus on 4-5 departments, and librarians would not be included. He was next asked how librarian review procedures differed from faculty reviews. Vice Provost Zedeck replied that faculty do not have union representation and that they have more flexibility in what is required in their dossiers. An electronic submission process would result in more standardization and would hopefully eliminate the unevenness and inconsistencies that may be present in faculty submittals. The librarian review process was briefly outlined, with focus on the steps involved and the role that CAPA plays. The lack of sabbatical opportunities for librarians, as well as limited recognition for librarians who teach classes, were also discussed. Another concern that was mentioned involved the issue of how librarians are becoming less visible to faculty, with faculty relying more on electronic publications and not coming directly to libraries for their research.
The program concluded with Vice Provost Zedeck asking what kind of efforts librarians are making toward alerting and educating faculty regarding the availability of library services. Vice Provost Zedeck proposed that an informational brochure about the campus libraries be distributed at the new faculty orientation held every fall. It was also suggested that representative librarians might attend the orientation program.
V. Adjournment


The meeting was adjourned at 10:00 a.m.
Respectfully submitted, 
Seyem Petrites (Vice Chair, 2007-2008)
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